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Minutes of Meeting of May 7, 2009
Chairman Larry Aubertine called to order the Regular Meeting of the Clayton Local Development Corporation at 4:00 p.m. at the Town of Clayton Board Room on Riverside Drive in Clayton.  In attendance were Vice Chairman Bud Baril, Assistant Secretary Chris Bogenshutz, and Secretary John Slattery, along with Board Members Cary Brick, Mike Docteur, Lori Durand, Mike Geiss, Rebecca Hopfinger, John Kehoe, Kathy LaClair, and Norma Zimmer.  Executive Assistant Kristi Dippel was present as well, along with advisors Bill Grater, Paul Heckman, and Dennis Weller.  Alicia Dewey and Doug Rogers were also in attendance.  
Chairman Larry Aubertine asked for, and the Board granted permission to pay $50 in dues to join JCIDA on motion by Kathy LaClair, second by Mike Docteur.  He distributed a two page document summarizing grant submittals for NY Main Street Program and Restore NY, website update, ABO Compliance deadlines, and possible funding sources.  Kristi Dippel presented a revised CLDC 2009 Budget in the amount of $56,285.  The original budget was $61,910.  Copies are attached to these minutes.  

On motion by Mike Geiss, second by Kathy LaClair, the Board unanimously approved the minutes of the meeting of April 3, 2008.  (copy attached)
Alicia Dewey reported for Treasurer Taylor that there were bills to pay in the amount of $4,316.35.  The list is attached.  On motion by Chris Bogenschutz, second by Bud Baril, the Board unanimously approved payment of the bills.  There was a balance of $740.69 in the Town’s Frink Capital Account with a $461,000 CD and a CLDC Checking Account balance of $22,350.06 after payment of the bills.
There was no report from the Frink Remediation Committee.  
Lori Durand distributed the minutes of the April 29th meeting of the Riverwalk-Frink Segment Committee.  Bernier Carr will serve as Clerk of the Works.  
Bill Grater reported that 50 people attended the April 29th meeting of the LWRP Committee.  Its work should be wrapped up in another month or so.  
For the Redevelopment Committee, Paul Heckman and Dennis Weller met with Joe Russell regarding a draft of RFP’s.  They will have samples for the Board to see at its next meeting.  
Larry Aubertine stated that there was no report from the Technology Committee.  

Alicia Dewey reported that the issue with National Grid re: Frink billing and the poles on Franklin St. was worked out and the CLDC can expect to receive 90% reimbursement.

Paul Heckman noted that a reporter from the Watertown Daily Times called him regarding the Frink Project.  He asked for a volunteer to serve as the spokesperson and public relations specialist.  Rebecca Hopfinger said she would be willing to assist.  

Lori Durand reported that the Windpower Group reach consensus on sound levels and setbacks after a marathon meeting with a large and diverse group.  She noted that the Planning Board, Town Board, and Windpower Group would meet May 27th.  

On motion by Kathy LaClair, second by Cary Brick, the Board unanimously agreed to go into Executive Session  at 4:50 p.m. to discuss a personnel issue.

The Board came out of Executive Session at 5:05 p.m. on motion by Mike Docteur, second by Lori Durand.

On motion by Lori Durand, second by Norma Zimmer, the Board unanimously approved  changing Kristi Dippel’s title to Administrative Officer and setting her hourly rate at $30 for an average of 20 hours per week, with the approval of the Chairman needed for any compensated hours over 20, effective May 1, 2009.

On motion by 
Chairman Aubertine announced that the next meeting of the CLDC Board will be held June 4, 2009 in the Town of Clayton Board Room at 4:00 p.m.  

The meeting adjourned at 5:09 p.m. on motion by Bud Baril, second by Mike Docteur.   
Respectfully submitted,

John E. Slattery, Ed.D., Secretary
